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Floor

Bill #:
 SB 185/GA

Amendment #
 

SUBJECT/TITLE
Elections

SPONSOR
Sen. Robert Stivers

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:

City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 County Fiscal Courts, County Clerks

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing

Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

Senate Bill 185/GA raises the pay of election officers from $60 to $100 per election served and increases the reimbursement for election officers' training from $10 to $25.  Additionally, SB 185/GA stipulates that any registered voter who changes his place of registration to a different state while the registration books are closed in the new state of residence, shall be permitted to cast an absentee ballot for President and Vice President by mail or at the county clerk's office of his former residence.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The impact of SB 185/GA is indeterminable, but is expected to range from moderate to significant.  The pay increases noted above would increase the cost of an election by $55 per precinct officer.  Assuming four precinct officers per precinct, the increase in cost would be $220 per precinct per election.  Counties with a larger number of precincts would incur a significant cost under the bill.  To the extent that upcoming redistricting efforts may change the number of precincts in a county, the total impact of the bill on each county is indeterminable.  However, a $220 increase per precinct per election would cost Ballard county, with 13 precincts, an additional $2,860 per election.  Similarly, with 494 precincts, Jefferson county would see an increase in cost of $108,680 per election.  The provision for absentee balloting in SB 185/GA is not expected to create a large number of new absentee ballots.  Those absentee ballots that do result from SB 185/GA are expected to have only a minimal impact on the administrative costs of county clerks.
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